

Area Meeting Minutes for 20241020 at 1400

Area Officers Present

Facilitator
Co-Facilitator
Treasurer
RCM 1
RCM 2
H&I
Literature
Phoneline
Activities
PR/PI
RBS
Outreach
Policy

Area Officers Not Present

Recorder

Groups Present

Out of Darkness
Recovery 101
No Matter What
Shot of Hope
Never Again
Off the Wall
Spanish Meeting

Back to Basics
Northwest NA
Sisters in Solutions
Stepping Up
VGONA
Saturday Night Live
Come to Believe

Meeting Minutes

Treasurer – Report given during meeting. Went to fast I could not keep up and no written report turned in.

RCM 1&2 – No report except RCM 2 position available

H&I – All meetings doing well. Matt M. new facilitator for SATF. Skylar W. new secretary. April C. new co-chair. New Nueces County Annex meeting Friday 20241101, need a chair for meeting – background check needed. Shoreline in Taft Monday 20241028 at 1830. Core Civic Thursday time and date not set. New H&I Subcommittee meeting 20241115 at 1800 At Jalisco’s on Horn Ave. Got T-shirts for Harvest of Hope. \$230 spent on T-shirts. Report Submitted by King P.

Literature – New Pricing proposed. Money in \$465.21. Money out \$444.09. Leaves \$21.12. Report submitted by Brooke S.

Phone Line – 9 calls in. Average call 3 minutes. 14 Volunteers. All shifts covered. Report

submitted by Lyman Y.

Activities – Halloween Party going well, everything taken care off. Goal – To bring unity to the groups and people. To show that there is not just work and meetings we can have fun. No money to report. Would like to resume as committee chair. Report submitted by Vera B.

PR/PI – Need new IP's. Stamp IP's and H&I. QR code stickers scanned 20240912-20241014 429 scans. Schedules scanned 20240907-20241005 537 scans. H&I scans 5 scans 2023(?) Monthly expenses IP's – no amount provided. Report submitted by Paul S.

RBS – Meeting conducted 20241013 Clubhouse. Start making announcements for Hospitality For group donations. Artwork contest is now active. New Chair Jason B. New Co-Chair Kandice C. (pending approval). Registration – Shelly M. Hospitality – Gabriel M. Cleanup – Lisa C. Merchandise – Lucas L. Program – Richard T. Secretary – Stephanie J. All subcommittee positions have been filled. Event support function scheduled for 20241207 1300-1700. Next meeting 20241103 at 1130. Current balance \$6,561.41. Change to RBS policy to increase clean time requirements for Hospitality from 1 year to 5 years. Report submitted by Jason B.

Outreach – Thinking about making T-shirts TBA. Subcommittee meeting went well. Meetings this week went great. Beeville 20240919 - \$25.01. Ingleside - \$18.00. George West - \$38.83. Total \$81.84.

Group Needs/Changes

No Matter What – Monday and Thursday 2000-2100 – 1900 Brahma Blvd, Kingsville, Texas. GSR Isaac C. 361-775-5808 fishengig123@gmail.com

Recovery 101 – Monday and Tuesday 2000-2100 and Friday 2000-2100 and 2200-2300 at 3307 Ayers, Corpus Christi, Texas. GSR Israel O. 361-424-4361 and GSR-A Carlos A. 254-780-8699 loso090212@gmail.com

Never Again – Outreach came out this month and they loved it please come again sometime. GSR King P. 361-205-5638 reconking0420@gmail.com

LUCNA (Spanish Meeting) – Recovery Birthdays Bo D. 20160923 (8 Years). Tuesday at 1830 3307 Ayers, Corpus Christi, Texas. GSR Bo D. 361-267-0110 Bodjr2057@gmail.com

Out of Darkness – Recovery Birthday Dennis H. GSR Mary Beth P. 210-584-0413 Marybeth.porter.2015@gmail.com GSR-A Jessica F. 361-271-9903

Come to Believe - Recovery Birthday April C. 2 Years. GSR April S. 361-251-7014 Cantinapril20@gmail.com GSR-A Jeffrey R. 361-261-3701

Proposals

RBS – RBS to increase clean time requirements for Hospitality from 1 Year to 5 Years.

Adopted

Literature – New prices to make it easier on those ordering. Round up to the nearest quarter or Dollar.

Tabled

Outreach – Jessica C. put in motion to change Outreach name to Fellowship Development to be According to NAWS to show unity.

Adopted

VGONA – Requesting support from the ASC’s H&I and PR/PI subcommittees to help raise Awareness of NA in Victoria. “Our meetings are not growing and we are not receiving referrals from courts, probation, or parole”. Would like to set up an opportunity for subcommittee facilitators and members to come to their next group conscience on 20241013. They are meeting an hour earlier at 1600 so they have time to plan. (this date is what was written on proposal and is not accurate as this Area Meeting 20241020)

Adopted

New Area Officers Voted In

Facilitator – Mary Beth P.

Co-Facilitator – Carlos

Treasurer Resuming – Israel

Recorder – McKenzie

RCM 1 Resuming – Vinny

RCM 2 – Vacant

H&I Resuming – King

Literature Chair – Beth S.

Literature Co-Chair - Meagan

Phone Line Chair - Edna

Activities Chair – Vera B.

PR/PI Chair - Mario

RBS Chair – Jason

RBS Co-Chair – Kandice C.

Fellowship Development Resuming Chair – Lara B.

Policy Resuming - Mercedes